

510 Walnut Street | Suite 1700 | Philadelphia, PA | 19106-3699 | 800.441.2246 | www.abim.org | request@abim.org

Richard J. Baron, MD

President

Chief Executive Officer

ABIM BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Marianne M. Green, MD Chair

> Yul Ejnes, MD Chair-Elect

Debra L. Ness, MS Secretary

Sonia A. Madison, MS Treasurer

Vineet Arora, MD

M. Safwan Badr, MD

Roger W. Bush, MD

Rajeev Jain, MD

C. Seth Landefeld, MD

Robert O. Roswell, MD

Robert D. Siegel, MD

Amy W. Williams, MD

February 11, 2020

Dr. D. Craig Brater, President & CEO Alliance for Academic Internal Medicine 330 John Carlyle Street, Suite 610 Alexandria, VA 22314

Dear Dr. Brater,

The American Board of Internal Medicine's (ABIM's) Internal Medicine Board would like to make you aware of the final outcome regarding a significant policy change effective this year on procedural competence required of internal medicine residents at the completion of their residency training in order to be eligible for certification in Internal Medicine.

A year ago, you advised us on the question of whether or not a specific set of procedural competencies should be required of all graduating internal medicine residents in order to be eligible for certification in Internal Medicine. The Internal Medicine Board and ABIM Council subsequently approved the recommendation that all IM residents should be able to do some procedures, but not require a common set of procedural competencies of <u>all</u> graduating residents. Further, residents *must* have the opportunity to develop competence in procedures which will further their development as fellows in their chosen subspecialty or as independent practitioners in their intended fields if entering practice after residency.

The Internal Medicine Board felt strongly that competence in the performance of invasive procedures was essential for every internal medicine resident upon graduation and, in particular that they demonstrate effective consent discussions, standard precautions and establishment of a sterile field. Residency program directors will be asked to attest to each resident's *general competence* in the performance of invasive procedures. However, this shift toward customizing training according to resident career plans raises a new question – how would internal medicine program directors be able to identify what procedural skills might be recommended prior to training in each subspecialty?

In June 2019, the ABIM Council charged all ABIM Specialty Boards to work collaboratively with education stakeholders to determine whether there were any procedural competencies that would be expected for residents to gain experience or competency prior to entering fellowship training in their discipline specifically, i.e. "pre-fellowship procedures". These pre-fellowship procedures would not be required for certification eligibility in Internal Medicine or any ABIM Subspecialty certification area, but would be a way to guide internal medicine residents (and residency program directors) about what kinds of procedural skills they should have, if any, before entering fellowship.

ABIM will be surveying program directors and current/recent fellows in subspecialty fields to help create a robust picture of what these suggested procedures might be in each discipline. The intended output of this next phase of co-creating with the internal medicine community would be lists of recommended or expected 'pre-fellowship procedural skills' on ABIM's website for most subspecialty certification areas. Many thanks for the thoughtful feedback you've shared already, and if there's anything else that you want us to know about the idea of pre-fellowship procedures for subspecialty disciplines, please do feel free to reply back with those comments or questions.

Sincerely.

Asher Tulsky, MD

see a Tuly

Chair, Internal Medicine Board

A MEMBER BOARD OF THE AMERICAN BOARD OF MEDICAL SPECIALTIES (ABMS)

CC: Ms. Bergitta Cotroneo; Ms. Margaret Breida